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Best Practice 1: Community Outreach 

 

Rani Birla Girls’ College has persistently sought to instill in its students a moral commitment 

to social service. It has constituted a Social Service Sub-committee, under the Teachers’ 

Council, dedicated to organizing community outreach activities. 

 

Social Service Sub-committee (2019-20): List of members 

 



 

Notice: Meeting of the Social Service Sub-committee on 19.11.19 

 

Minutes: Meeting of the Social Service Sub-committee on 19.11.19 



 

Notice: Meeting of the Social Service Sub-committee on 25.02.2020 

 

Minutes:  Meeting of the Social Service Sub-committee on 25.02.2020 



 

Notice: Meeting of the Social Service Sub-committee on 14.03.2022 

  

Minutes: Meeting of Social Service Sub-committee on 14.03.2022 

 

 



Notice: Formation of Social Service Sub-committee under Teachers’ Council, 2022 

 
 



 

Notice: Meeting of the Social Service Subcommittee on 10.01.23 

 

Minutes:  Meeting of the Social Service Subcommittee on 10.01.23 

 

 

 



With the aim of expanding the ambit of its community of outreach activities, the college had 

academic linkages with social organizations like Iswar Sankalpa, Ankur Kala and Udyog. 

But before these official linkages they used to connect our college through selling their 

products very often. 

 



 

 



 



 

 

 



 

 

The Social Service Sub-committee has organized the following outreach activities. 

On 2.8.2018, the college in association with the Lions Club Priyadarshini, Kolkata, organized 

an ‘Eye Check-up Camp’ at a slum settlement on Ripon Street 

 

 

Notice: Eye Check-up Camp on 02.08.18 

 



 
 

   
 

 

Eye check-up Camp in progress 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



For two consecutive academic sessions, 2020- 2021 and 2021- 2022, faculty members of Rani 

Birla Girls’ College collectively contributed Rs 12000/- (per session) as festival assistance for 

the security guards employed by the college. 

 

 

 



The faculty members collectively contributed Rs 43000/- towards payment of semester fees 

(academic session 2021-22) of Tanmoy Chakraborty, son of Sri Tapan Chakraborty, who 

was employed as a security guard in the college. 

 

 

 



Records: Faculty contribution towards payment of semester fees (academic session 2021-22) 

of Tanmoy Chakraborty 

 

On 28.3.22, the Department of Political Science organized a visit by its faculty and students 

to the Park Circus slum settlement. The purpose was to interact with the resident children 

and distribute academic books among them.  

 

Notice: Visit to Park Circus slum 



 

 

Record of Attendance: Visit to Park Circus slum 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Students and faculty interacting with residents of Park Circus slum 



 

On 6.8.22, the college donated a 32” LED television to Paschim Surendra Nagar School so as 

to enable its students to do online classes and to do online classes and watch educational 

programme telecast by government agencies. 
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On 14.9.22, in the college auditorium, an exhibition and sale was arranged, of handicrafts 

and food items made by the mentally challenged women supported by the NGO, Iswar 

Sankalpa. 

 

Notice: exhibition and sale by Iswar Sankalpa. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



On 8.12.22, the Social Service Sub-committee organized a lecture on ‘Destitute woman and 

Children with Special Emphasis on their Mental Health’. The speaker, Mrs. Sarbani Das 

Roy, who runs the NGO, Iswar Sankalpa, discussed the protocols for rehabilitation of 

destitute women and children. The aim was to raise awareness among students on these 

issues.  

 

 

Attendance Record: lecture on ‘Destitute woman and Children with Special Emphasis on 

their Mental Health’ 



Through February, 2023, a fund-raising drive was organized by the Social Service Sub-

committee. This was to commemorate the Communal Harmony Campaign Week in 

November, 2022 and Flag Day in December, 2022. 161 students and members of the faculty 

donated Rs 15/ each. The money raised was given to the ‘National Foundation of Communal 

Harmony’, an autonomous organization under the Ministry of Home Affairs, Govt. of India.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



From 4.4.23 to 11.4.23, a ‘Donation Drive’ for used clothes and stationery items was 

organized in the college by the Social Service sub-committee. On 25.4.24, the collected items 

were handed over to UDYOG for distribution among the destitute people of Kalyani 

Shilpanchal Station. 

 

Notice: Donation Drive 



 

 



 

Report of items donated to UDYOG 

 

 

 



On 15.10.23, members of the Social Service Sub-committee visited the orphanage, ‘Angel 

Residence’, Auxilium Convent, at Kayani. They interacted with the resident children and 

donated items of stationery and grocery, snacks and sanitary napkins for their use. 

 

Notice: Visit to the orphanage, ‘Angel Residence’,  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



From 2.1.24 to 8.1.24 a ‘Winter Clothes Donation Drive’ was organized in college as a part 

of the Students Week Celebration. On 10.1.24, the collected items were handed over to the 

‘Foundation of Unified Youths Of Gayeshpur’ for distribution to brick-kiln workers of 

Majherchar.  

 

 
Flyer: Winter Clothes Donation Drive 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



On 18.2.24, students and members of the faculty visited the old-age home ‘Kasba Divine 

Foundation’. They interacted with the residents and donated items of grocery for their use.  

 
Notice: Visit to the Kasba Divine Foundation 



 

Flyer: Visit to the Kasba Divine Foundation 



 

Students and faculty members of Social Service Sub- Committee of Rani Birla Girls’ 

College collecting grocery items for donation to Kasba Divine Foundation 

 

Students and faculty members of Social Service Sub-committee of Rani Birla Girls’ College 

interacting with residents of Kasba Divine Foundation 

 

 

 



On 20.3.24, a workshop was held in college, in collaboration with Iswar Sankalpa, on 

‘Community Mobilization Outreach Programmes and Mental Health Literacy Through 

Activity Based Sessions’. The faculty and students were enriched with fresh ideas and 

sustainable methodologies for execution of outreach programmes.  

 

 

 

 

Notice: ‘Workshop on Community Mobilization and Community Outreach Programmes 

and Mental Health Literacy through Activity based Sessions’ 

 



 

Attendance Record: ‘Workshop on Community Mobilization and Community Outreach 

Programmes and Mental Health Literacy through Activity based Sessions’ 

 

 

 

 



On 20.3.24, a workshop was held in college, in collaboration with Iswar Sankalpa, on 

‘Community Mobilization Outreach Programmes and Mental Health Literacy Through 

Activity Based Sessions’. The faculty and students were enriched with fresh ideas and 

sustainable methodologies for execution of outreach programmes. 

 

Flyer: ‘Community Mobilization Outreach Programmes and Mental Health Literacy 

Through Activity Based Sessions’ 



 

Attendance Record: ‘Community Mobilization Outreach Programmes and Mental Health 

Literacy Through Activity Based Sessions’ 

  

Speakers discussing how to effect A. Community Mobilization through Outreach 

Programmes and B. Mental Health Literacy Through Activity Based Sessions 

 

 



On 3.4.24, the Social Service Sub-committee visited and interacted with the children living 

in the Dhakuria Railway Colony Slum, and distributed school stationery, e.g. exercise copies, 

pens etc. among them. This was in wake of a devastating fire in the slum on 27.3.24. Members 

of the sub-committee had earlier visited the slum to make a survey of the immediate 

requirements of the children whose homes had been razed.   

 

Notice: Visit to Dhakuria Railway Colony Slum 

 



 

 

Students and faculty interacting with children of Dhakuria Railway Colony Slum 

 

 

 



On 3.5.24, members of the Social Service Subcommittee visited 'Sarbari', a Night Shelter for 

homeless women at Chetla run by Iswar Sankalpa. The members interacted with the 

residents, observed them making handicrafts for sale and donated summer relief 

refreshments like ORS powder, milk powder, energy drinks etc. 

 

Notice: Visit to 'Sarbari', a Night Shelter for homeless women at Chetla run by Iswar 

Sankalpa 



 

Flyer: visit to 'Sarbari', a Night Shelter for homeless women at Chetla run by Iswar 

Sankalpa 

 



 

 

Students and faculty interacting with homeless women at 'Sarbari', a Night Shelter at 

Chetla run by Iswar Sankalpa 

 

 

***************END OF THE REPORT**************** 


